EMBASSY OF THE REPUBLIC OF KOREA
THE AMBASSADOR WASHINGTON, D.C.
AHN, HO-YOUNG

The Honorable Michael B.G. Froman
United States Trade Representative
600 17th Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20508
USA
November 27, 2013

Dear Ambassador Froman:

I have the honor to acknowledge receipt of your letter of November 22, 2013 and to inform you
that the Government of the Republic of Korea has completed the necessary internal legal
procedures for entry into force of the exchange of letters completed on November 18, 2013
(hereinafter referred to as the “Exchange of Letters™) between the Government of the Republic of
Korea (Korea) and the Government of the United States of America (United States) regarding the
amendment and replacement in their entirety of Annex 4-A (Specific Rules of Origin for Textile
or Apparel Goods), Annex 6-A (Specific Rules of Origin), and Appendix 6-A-1 (Correlation
Table for Footwear) of the Korea-United States Free Trade Agreement, as set forth in the
Appendices to the Exchange of Letters.

I'have the further honor to confirm Korea’s acceptance of the United States’ proposal to bring
the amendments into force on January 1, 2014.

Sincerely,
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